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April 28, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
As required by Ordinance 17641, I am transmitting to the King County Council King County Metro Transit’s Alternative Passenger Crowding Measures Report. 

“SECTION 4. 

By April 30, 2014, the executive shall transmit to the council and regional transit committee, for acknowledgement of receipt by motion, a report evaluating alternative measures for use in identifying crowded services and the related transit service investment needs.  These could include capacity measures that are not based on the number of seats on the bus.  The intent of this work is to consider whether alternative measures or further changes of thresholds for passengers to seats should be used to determine overcrowding.”
King County Metro Transit’s 2013 Service Guidelines Report identified 15,400 annual hours of service investment needed to reduce passenger crowding. Passenger crowding is measured based on the ratio of passengers to seats on the bus. Many factors can influence this measure. For example, Metro is improving operations through fleet changes to low-floor buses. These buses have fewer seats and this is impacting passenger crowding. 

This letter transmits a report that evaluates alternative measures for use in identifying crowded services and the related transit service investment needs. The report summarizes:

1. Why do we measure passenger crowding and how is crowding measured?

2. What are the challenges with Metro’s existing crowding measures?

3. What are alternative measures of crowding?

This report reflects continuing work toward achieving the goals of the King County Strategic Plan including the economic growth and built environment, service excellence, and financial stewardship goals. This report supports the economic growth and built environment goal by highlighting ways that Metro can identify locations where the need for transit service is growing and crowding exceeds acceptable levels. It promotes the service excellence goal by discussing how passenger crowding measures relate to customer experience and quality transit service, and it furthers the goal of financial stewardship by identifying priorities for use of transit resources. The review of crowding on services, including routes in disadvantaged communities, supports the adopted Fair and Just Principles and the County’s Equity and Social Justice vision. This report supports the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of sustainable transportation by discussing ways to identify areas where more transit service is needed.  

The report finds that there are several challenges with Metro’s existing crowding measures.  These include fleet transition to low-floor buses, defining acceptable duration of crowding, identifying crowding on frequent services, and differences between passenger perceptions of crowding. It also identifies several alternative measures that could potentially address some of these challenges, such as measuring crowding based on area per passenger, using single measures based on each bus type, and measuring crowding for consecutive trips.  
It is estimated that this report required 300 staff hours to produce, at a cost of $18,015. Printing costs for this report are minimal.

Thank you for your consideration of this report and motion. If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor, Strategic Planning and Analysis, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5801.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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